Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 26th March 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Richard Watt, Cliff Beevers, Ken Davies, Helen Ogg, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour, Gordon Miller, PC Ali Murdoch, Councillors Dominic Heslop, and Ricky Henderson.

Visitors: Russell Saltoun, new resident; Domenic and Anna Tedesco; Eric White and Jim Ferguson.
1. Apologies: Vic Stewart, Ingrid Donaldson, Callum MacKenzie and Susan Perriss. 
2. Minutes of February 25th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record.
· Item 4.2: correction – the AGM would be held on Monday, 16th June.
· Item 2: ‘Bill agreed to check if Neil’s suggestion for signage would be included in the final configuration at the turning circle.’ - He reported that no legal sign indicating “Drop off Only” was available. The circle would be surfaced within the next week, but was unlikely to be adopted by CEC for a while.
· Item 3: ‘Dominic said that he would raise our concerns with party colleagues on the Planning Committee and that he would try to find out for us who was on the steering group, each member of which could be sent a letter.’ - He reported that the steering group consisted only of officers of the council and that it would be inappropriate to lobby them, advice that was accepted by the meeting. Neil suggested that sending carefully selected questions to Cllr. Ian Perry could provide an alternative and acceptable form of lobbying.
· Item 4.3: ‘JGCC’s Planning Sub-committee would advise whether we should sign or not. - Neil would report back at the next meeting.’ Neil felt that we probably should not sign up to the terms of the Edinburgh Planning Concordat 2013, but would be guided by the planning sub-committee’s decision at its first meeting, still to take place.
· Item 2: Viewfield survey – Bill reported that the CEC Roads Department would not support the no right turn into Viewfield Road from Wester Hailes Road proposal put forward by residents. He added that he himself would not support it on the grounds that it would not work. However, he was pushing for a right turn traffic light filter for southbound vehicles turning on to Lanark Road. A speed monitoring sign on Viewfield Road would be erected in 3 to 6 months time. A chicane had also been rejected because it would only cause parking problems. Ken argued that “No Right Turn Except for Residents”  signs had worked at Fairmilehead where traffic had been greatly reduced as a result. Bill agreed to have a look at the Fairmilehead example and to reconsider the idea.
4.
Police report … sent separately: PC Murdoch asked for this item to be brought forward. There had been 26 calls to police over the past month, 15 from Juniper Green village, 11 from Baberton Mains. The 5 reported crimes had mainly been opportunistic, either housebreakings and theft or damage to property. A skimming device had been found on the ATM at Bank of Scotland, Currie. There had been complaints about high pressure door to door salesmen in Baberton Mains.

4. contd. below.
3. Reports and recent meetings 

3.1  Secretary: Richard reported no licensing applications had been made to be considered in April for the JGCC area. • He had received a letter from Zurich Insurance reminding JGCC of the need to renew their policy. Ken said that he had been in  touch with Eileen Hewitt and proposed to renew the current block policy for community councils through Keegan and Pennykid. • A letter was read out from CEC’s Licensing Department listing the conditions on which Wood’s Deli had been granted a late catering licence. It was agreed that the conditions met the objection raised in October 2013 by JGCC. • Cliff told the meeting that Wood’s might take on the sale of newspapers now that the village shop had closed.
    3.2 Treasurer: Ken reported that the No.1 Account stood at £1,387.32; the No. 2 Account at £4,429.97. RBS had finally accepted the change of treasurer after over 4 months delay.
• The Baberton Mains History Group would have to meet the costs of the quilt, booklet and website design. Grants and sales of the booklet would, hopefully, cover costs. The launch date of quilt and booklet was to be 21st June.
3.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately. Domenic and Anna Tedesco were invited to speak about the progress of their proposal to develop the Splash Bathrooms site. To meet Planning Department requirements they had been compelled to reduce the number of windows to four on the southern elevation. They circulated the revised design and were assured that JGCC would submit a letter of support for their plan to CEC, to be drafted by Neil for CC approval. Although the Tedescos owned Baberton Loan, they would ensure public pedestrian access at all times to the Water of Leith walkway and would extend the lower part of the road westwards to allow emergency vehicle access. They would close Baberton Loan to pedestrians as a safety measure during construction work for about a year, but the path beside St Margaret’s Court would remain open. 
• Neil made a number of points about the Edinburgh Local Plan:

· developers were coming forward constantly with new or renewed proposals for West Edinburgh;
· he had attended discussion of the plan at the Edinburgh Civic Forum meeting on 25 March;
· the timetable for the next version of the LDP would be available from 9 May. Consultation would take place for 10 weeks from 27 June to 5 September;
· this version of the LDP would be treated as a second draft plan – i.e. JGCC would be invited to comment again;

· CEC officials were revisiting possible sites such as Curriemuirend Park to reassess their suitability for development.

    • The Reporter had decided to refuse the developer’s appeal for building at Cockburn Crescent, Balerno. He was not convinced of the need to build on Green Belt land, did not approve of development by appeal, and was critical of transport links, possibly because he had got stuck in traffic on Lanark Road. There was a proposal by another developer to build on prime agricultural land near Curriehill Station, but no application had yet been made. • On 2 April plans for the Kinleith Mill site would be displayed at Currie Library.
     3.4  Meetings: Helen had attended the Village Hall Committee meeting. In addition to matters affecting the Hall’s internal facilities, it was reported that red fungi had been removed from the garden, as had the beech hedge. A decision had yet to be made as to whether the opening of the garden should be incorporated into the AGM or be celebrated separately with a barbecue. The 4th Saturdays of each month from November 2014 to February 2015 were being kept free in case JGCC wished to move the market indoors.
     • Helen had also attended the PNP Funding Panel meeting of 5 March. Inter alia it had been agreed to give funding for notice boards to Balerno and Ratho CCs of £1,502 and £2,341 respectively. It was agreed that Richard should follow up his earlier investigation into types and costs of notice boards and that an application should be made to PNP in the next funding round in May for a grant towards the cost of a metal board to replace the disintegrating wooden one in the village centre.
4. Contd.

    4.1 Safety committee meeting: Helen reported that dog-fouling and littering had been discussed. She had raised the matter of provision of a litter bin half way along the footpath beside the school. The problem of cold calling had also been raised – trading standards were to get in touch. It had been agreed that small notices for householders to deter cold callers would be useful.
• Richard had contacted the environmental wardens re complaints of dog-fouling in Bloomiehall Park and had been told they would colour spray deposits of excrement the following Monday, 10 March. The environmental wardens were to take the community stall at April’s market.
5. JGCC matters

5.1 Welcome for newcomers to the village: Richard would liaise with Helen over the design and layout of the list of local businesses, groups etc. to be given to new residents. It was agreed that we could produce this ourselves without taking it to a printer. The deadline would be the end of  April, when a meeting would be arranged with McCarthy and Stone residents.
5.2 McCarthy and Stone development … the end game: the Village Hall Committee had discussed outstanding issues with McCarthy and Stone, which were satisfactory completion of the access ramp and its gate, completion of  road surfacing and improvements to the fence. Norma asked if damage to the school footpath and steps caused by tree roots and other factors could be looked at in this context. A parent, whom Cliff had invited to the next walkabout, had also complained about the condition of the path.
5.3 Baberton Mains History Project … quilt, booklet: Helen reported that the project had been going well, with an enthusiastic response from the schoolchildren to quilt making and good progress on the booklet, with first drafts of each chapter almost finalized. It was hoped that the booklet would go on sale and the quilt on display on 21 June. A donation of £150 from the Round Table was awaited.
5.4 Annual clean up: now that the area west of the school had been tidied up and litter picking organized by the Friends of Curriemuirend Park, no one on the committee had been able to identify a place in the JGCC constituency in need of the annual spring-clean. • After complaints from residents about dog-fouling in Bloomiehall Park, the environmental wardens had colour-sprayed deposits of excrement there. The wardens were to take the community stall at April’s market.
5.5 JG Farmers Market … choice 1, 2 or 3? Cliff had previously circulated the following by email: “1. carry on limping along to the end of the current licence this August; 2. offer the market to the nearest equivalent to BVT in our area, ie JGVHA, though there is no guarantee they would want to take it on; or 3. re-juvenate ourselves with a renewed commitment.” Saturday’s market had gone fairly well, but Cliff emphasized the need for all JGCC members to get behind the market if it was to continue. The consensus was that we should try to keep it going, though it was recognised that only by attracting more customers could we get more stallholders to come. The possibility of moving to the village hall in wintry weather would be raised at their next meeting, though parking for stallholders and public was scarcely adequate. Bill suggested the tennis courts as a potential venue, with a café in the village hall.

5.6 Curriemuirend Park … where are we? Jim thought the position, as explained by Sam Verner at the PNP meeting of the previous night, had shifted since the Feasibility Study meeting at Tanners. The impression was, after the first meeting, that the development would not be financially viable for five years; now it appeared it could be viable earlier than that, though actual work on the site could take four to six years. Several criticisms were made about  the study: the provision of 26 half plots for allotments, the cost of a £50,000 study that took no account of  the impact on transport or education costs, and the claim that narrowing W.Hailes Road would not materially affect traffic flow. Ricky said that any developer would be responsible for providing additional classrooms. All three city councillors declared themselves in favour of removing Curriemuirend Park from the LDP and that they would argue for this, but pointed out that their colleagues would be fighting similar battles for their own wards. They also indicated that their party might adopt a policy that conflicted with their own views. It had to be recognised that the CEC had to make provision in the LDP for at least 7,700 houses, even though this figure might exceed the actual requirement. • Cliff argued that already Baberton Mains had less access to green space than demanded by CEC policy, while the JG community as a whole was short of recreational and leisure facilities compared to its neighbours. Money already spent on the Park, a valuable asset in itself, should not be squandered. In practical terms the Curriemuirend Park site was difficult and costly to develop and, in any case, more brownfield sites were bound to become available as time went on, eliminating the need to use the Park for building. Juniper Green had already lost green spaces and had given all its brownfield sites to earlier development and was in danger of becoming overdeveloped and overcrowded. It was important to preserve our open spaces for future generations. All these, given the relatively small number of houses involved and the fact that the Park appeared not to be needed for development at present or for the foreseeable future were sound arguments for its immediate removal from the LDP. It was agreed to continue to lobby the Planning Committee and Ian Perry for the Park’s removal from the Plan.

6. Councillors’ corner: the councilors present had nothing further to add. 

7. AOCB: 
7.1 Report on Support, Development and Partnership Working with CCs… paper included: Helen had sent four questions to Councillor Maureen Childs asking why Neighbourhood Partnerships appeared unwilling to be involved in planning issues; how NPs could raise their public profile; how PNP could help JGCC in its fight to retain Curriemuirend Park, and how NPs could set about getting communities to set their own priorities for the Community Plan. Answers to these questions had been received via a Twitter session with Ms Childs.
    8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: because 22nd April would fall in 

    Easter week, Cliff’s proposed meeting date of Tuesday 29th April was accepted.
____________________________  CliffBeevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ____     
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